
 

 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 
 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro   The Honorable Kay Granger 

Chairwoman      Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I am requesting $4,351,281 in funding for a replacement water tower for the City of Seminole, 

Oklahoma in Fiscal Year 2023. This project is located at 401 N Main, Seminole, OK, 74868. 

 

The funding would be used to replace a water tower that has received an overall rating of poor 

and contains lead pipes. Since it was constructed in the 1930s, it was constructed before health 

related issued to lead had been discovered. The presence of the lead in this water tower is a 

significant health concern for the entire Seminole community. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Stephanie Bice 

Member of Congress 
 

 


